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        (3’08)

Dear Members,

Greetings to you all and we hope this newsletter finds you in good health. 

What a wonderful feeling the Pope’s visit did for our country and especially NSW. No doubt there were some negatives but generally, I think it was a huge success and even though I am not a catholic (I was), it made me feel good—how about you?

Our committee members, Warren Barnes, ASM Fred Bell, President, Derek Cannon, Bill Clutterbuck, Barry Collins, Alan Curry, John de Witt, Michael Rowley and Treasurer, Brian Tams, also pass on their good wishes, especially to our sick members.

Unfortunately, my (replacement) knee “froze” and I had to re-enter Hornsby Hospital in June to have it “unfrozen” under anaesthetic. 

I was kept in for 24 hours and had a “knee-bending machine” strapped to me for 16 hours. 

It all sounds horrible and painful but it was not. The only discomfort I suffered was lack of sleep. 

All is now good and my exercises are so much better. I can now pedal my exercise bike. 

I kindly thank my surgeon, Dr. Stuart Riley and his team and staff for all they have done for me. (Apparently this condition occurs in about 5% of these types of operations.)
LAST REMINDER!!! (Annual Luncheon)
Annual “Mixed” Re-Union Luncheon on Saturday 15th November (see “Activity Sheet”)

You are cordially invited to come with your partner/friend/s to our venue at the Berkeley Hotel in Redfern. It is situated in Abercrombie Street (near Cleveland Street) and about 5 minutes walk from Redfern Station.
Be there at Noon. 

We will endeavour to be seated by 12.30/12.45pm. Dress is casual (Jacket and tie are optional) 
COST: $35 per head (Food and Alcohol) or $25 per head (no alcohol).

(Hot and Cold food will be served with sweets and tea/coffee afterwards.)

PAYMENTS in advance please and kindly RSVP no later than 12 November 2008.
Our President, Derek Cannon, and committee look forward to greeting you and hopefully ensuring you have a happy time in our company.
SICK PARADE

John A’QUILINA, Neil BARRIE, Kevin CARTER, David CAVANAUGH, Brian CHANDLER, Patrick CRAWFORD (Homeward Care Nursing Home, 64 Iliffe St.,Bexley), Shaun DANAHER, John DAVIES, Victor (“Bluey”) DAVIS, John de WITT, Bert FERGUSON, Nelson FIORENTINO, Ray GRANT, Ray HARRINGTON (Merrylands Aged Care Centre), Max HEYDON, Ray HYSLOP, Neville JOHNSON, Estelle LINDSAY, Huss MAHOMET, Bill MOLLOY, “Roy” McDONALD, Charles O’MEALLY, Heather PERIGO, Alan ROBINSON, Diana ROTHFIELD, Sr.”Sue” THOMPSON (Big Sister Hostel, Room 216, 2c Karimbla Rd, Miranda), Arthur WALTON, John WEAVER and John WOODHEAD.

--------------------------

RESERVE FORCES  DAY (Summary)
This was a beautiful winters’ day—no wind, and bright sunshine. 

We had a great “roll-up” and received a nice surprise when Major General Warren Glenny came down to greet us and later Brigadier Brian Pezzutti when he was enquiring the whereabouts of the RAAMC Banner. 

It is a wonderful gesture when these high ranking soldiers make themselves available to the rank and file of the members of the various associations. I know our members appreciate shaking their hand and being introduced.

The highlight of the parade was the recognition of the original members who joined the C.M.F. in 1948. I must say I was proud to receive an email for our member Darren Waterson who informed me that his dad, Ron, is an original of 1948. 

The other highlight was the FIRST showing of the various Associations’ Standards. They are a NEW innovation of the RF Day committee, and from all accounts were a huge success. 

We thank our ASM, Fred Bell, for giving his time to attend “Dress Rehearsals” for the new drill regarding the Standards. 

Committee member, Mick Rowley is also thanked for designing the outlay of our Standard.

Prior to the march commencing, there was a “march-past” of about 60 horsemen and women, all in WW 1 uniform. They were followed by APC’s and light tanks and then came all the Associations’ Standards.

When the March started, we had our Treasurer, Brian Tams, carrying the Australian Flag.
Our President, Derek Cannon, proudly led our Association and beside him, to his right, was our Standard carried by our ASM, Fred Bell. Our Banner Bearers behind Derek were David Verco and myself (my knee was good).

We had an “EYE’S RIGHT” at Parliament House for all the dignitaries which included Senator Mark Bishop, representing our Prime Minister, Rear Admiral Goldrick AM CSC RAN and Brigadier Phillip Bridie.

Also present was the Parade Commander (and Chairman) of the Reserve Forces Day, Sir Lawrence Street AC KCMG QC and approx. 60 original 1948er’s were seated beside the “Saluting Dais. Our State Governor, Marie Bashir AC was not able to be present.

The following members/friends are sincerely thanked for either marching with us or coming up to say hullo.

Steve BALDICK, Warren BARNES, Fred BELL, Helen and Robert BOYTER, Derek CANNON (our President), George CARUANA, David CAVANAUGH, John CHARTER, David COOPER, Alan CURRY,  John de WITT, Laurie FARRUGIA, Terry FRY (possible future member), Maj.Gen. Warren GLENNY, George HARRIS, Eileen HENDERSON, Ray HYSLOP (our Patron), Edwin LOWERY, Michael MORONEY, Barry and Heather PERIGO, Brigadier Brian PEZZUTTI (possible future member), John PHILLIPS, Harley RODD, Sr. Elizabeth SHEARD, George SIP, Brian TAMS, David VERCO (possible future member) and Bruce WHITTET. (My apologies if I omitted your name)
NEWCASTLE CEREMONY

A simple ceremony was held at Fort Scratchley. It commenced about 11am. 

There were about 10 Standards (ours was one) “On Parade” and we marched behind a Pipe Band, about 120 mtrs, up to the top of the Fort. (What a great view to behold!)
Our, and other, Association/s marched behind us. It was a small turn-out mainly due to the confusion of originally stating that there would not be a March.

A new committee has now “taken over the reins” under the guide of the chairman, Major John Spruce (Rtd). The “Director of Ceremonies” was Mr. Robert Owen.

The ceremony was well received by all present. The wife of Newcastle Lord Mayor, Mrs. Cathy Tate (who stood in for her husband, John, as he was on unavoidable council business) did a wonderful job of welcoming all those present.

The other “Guest Speaker” was our good member Major General Warren Glenny AO. 

He warmly welcomed everyone and spoke highly and sincerely of all the reservists (and full time ADF Personnel) who gave and give their service to our country.

After the Ceremony, there was a “sausage sizzle and a drink” but I did not have time to stay as I had another engagement in Sydney. I was sorry I missed saying “hullo” to Warren and his wife, and thank them for their presence and involvement.

I sincerely thank the following members/friends who came along to greet us or marched behind our Standard:-
John A’QUILINA, Alan CURRY (Standard Bearer), George HARRIS, Max and Helen HEYDON, Kevin HURRELL, Barry and Heather PERIGO and Brian TAMS.
Apologies for the week-end were received from:-

Barry Collins, Bill Clutterbuck, Nelson Fiorentino, Huss Mahomet, Bob Reid, Alan Robinson, John and Jim Roche, Mick Rowley, Darren Waterson and John Weaver   

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

JULY: Neil BARRIE, Helen & Robert BOYTER, Alan CURRY, John de WITT, Garry FLOOD, John GALLAGHER, Estelle LINDSAY, Huss MAHOMET, Sr. Elizabeth SHEARD.
AUGUST: Brian CHANDLER, John DAVIES, Phillip FAGUE, Barry FOSTER, Bryan LINDSAY, Tom PRITCHARD.
SEPTEMBER: Victor “Bluey” DAVIS, Ray GRANT, Ray HARRINGTON, John WEAVER, Gordon WRIGHT. 
(Our Association wishes you “All the best” on your “special” day—have you given me your month of birth?)

BATTLE FOR AUSTRALIA Commemoration Ceremony  

(1st Wednesday in September—3rd.)

Prior to 1942, Australia was heavily involved in WW 2, mainly in the Middle East but when Japan attacked the USA in December 1941, at Pearl Harbour, they embarked on a well conceived plan to attack and conquer nations bordering around the Pacific Ocean, including the (supposed) impregnable fortress—Singapore, and later—New Guinea. 

Australia was under threat of invasion, especially when Darwin was bombed (many times) in February 1942.

We welcome your presence at this very important Ceremony and hear a “Guest Speaker” tell us of this dark chapter in our history. There is no marching involved. 

We meet in front of our Banner in the north west corner of the Cenotaph in Martin Place.

We will have about 10 seats available to us.

Please be seated by 10.30am—DRESS: Lounge Suit with Medals and Name Badges.

The ceremony and service start about 11am and conclude about noon.

We then adjourn to the Services Club in Barrack St for a short while before departing.

MESSAGES FROM MEMBERS

Joe GATTY enjoys reading all the news and passes on his good wishes to his friends in the Association. 

Joe and Judy are enjoying their new life in Hoppers Crossing (Vic.), especially Joe who has just purchased a new 5m run-a-bout fishing boat. 

He can’t wait for the weather to warm up a bit so he can get among the “big ones”. 

They are both very proud of their son, Paul. He has just been awarded a Citation for Bravery when he and a colleague disarmed a gunman. 

Recently, Paul, and 10 of his police colleagues took 10 days to walk the Kokoda Track to raise money for the Blue Ribbon Foundation—they raised over $40,000. 

Paul told his parents he thought he was reasonably fit prior to the trek but it well and truly tested he and his mates. (Thank you, Joe, it was good to hear from you and what a great effort from Paul—in both regards. Good work.)

-----------------------
Jim ROCHE enjoys reading our newsletters and passes on his good wishes to his friends in the Association. Jim hopes to meet up at our Annual Luncheon in November. (Thank you, Jim, for your note, we look forward to seeing you in November.)
-------------------------
Laurie FARRUGIA enjoys our newsletters and sends his good wishes to his friends in the Association. 

Laurie had just come back from Adelaide where he had some auditing work to perform at the Health Centre, RAAF Edinburgh. (Thank you, Laurie, for your email. It was good to “catch up” on RF Day.)
-------------------------

Warren BARNES sends his greetings to his friends in the Association and hopes to greet some of them at our Re-Union in November. (Thank you, Warren, for your email. We look forward to sharing the Re-Union with you. We sincerely welcome any assistance you can give in regards to our Re-Union Raffle)

---------------------------
John de WITT sends his good wishes to all his friends in the Association and hopes to meet with some of them at either the Battle for Australia Ceremony or our Annual Re-Union in November. (Thank you, John, for your letter and I hope by the time you read this you new doctor will have the answer to your lingering rash—we are thinking of you.)
---------------------------
Bill MOLLOY enjoys reading our newsletters and sends his good wishes to his friends in the Association. 

He thanked us for all the kind support his friends gave him after his knee replacement operation. He was unaware his daughter had written to me and was very grateful.

Bill kindly sent me a segment (see below) from one of the RAACA’s newsletters. It was in their “Lest We Forget” section and I thank Bill for posting it to us.

It was to mourn and reflect on the life of Lt. Col. Carl Edward Thomas LEWINGTON. He was born on 21 February 1937 and passed away on the 11 July 2005.

The segment said that several hundred mourners gathered at the Chapel of the Resurrection at the Peninsula School, Mt Eliza, Victoria to celebrate the life of Lt.Col. Carl Lewington. 

He was born in Sydney and educated at St Marys Cathedral School and later, at the Officer Cadet School, Portsea.

He served 25 years in the army, including a “tour of duty” in South Vietnam with the 3rd Cav. Regt., he commanded 4th Cav. Regt., and was Senior Instructor, Command and Staff College, Fort Queenscliff. 
Carl served as the Bursar at Peninsula School until he retired in 2001. Speakers informed the congregation of Carl’s great passion for his job, his family, Rotary International and the Collingwood Football Club.

Carl’s army service was National Service (August 1956-November 1956), CMF-November 1956-December 1956, ARA January 1957-October 1982.

Carl served in 18 Units and one of them was 5 Field Ambulance (from November 1956 to January 1957)

Carl’s Awards were:- AASM 1945/75 with Clasp Vietnam, Vietnam Medal, National Medal, ANSM 1951-1972, Vietnamese Campaign Medal, RAS Badge.

(Thank you, Bill, for that “snippet” of info. We hope your leg is progressing good.)
------------------------
Ray HARRINGTON receives our newsletters via his wife, Pattie. She takes them to his Nursing Home and reads them to him but is not sure how much Ray retains. 

She says Ray has deteriorated a lot and can’t feed himself and his weight is down to 47 kgs. Pattie said that communicating with Ray is very difficult and when he attempts to talk his “involuntary” movements increase due to his affliction.

Pattie says many of the names are familiar and she particularly remembers John de Witt and our late President, Jim McGrath. Pattie worked with Jim at the “old” Parramatta Hospital and as a result she joined the RAANC. Jim was in their wedding “Guard of Honour”. (Pattie’s maiden name was McConnell.)

Both Ray and Pattie were posted to 1 Field Ambulance at Chatswood. After Ray completed his National Service he went on to stay in the CMF for 33 years. 

Ray received the RFD and the ED. She said that as a result of our Membership List she received 2 calls from old friends—“Scotty” Boyd and Noel Tame.

Ray and Pattie have 2 sons, Adrian and Blair. Blair lives at Leichhardt and Adrian and his family have taken a 2 year posting in London, where he is a CEO of a large company. 

(Thank you, Pattie, for your letter. We are saddened about Ray’s condition—please pass on to him our kind regards and prayers.)

------------------------
Brian CHANDLER’S wife, Marjorie, was glad to receive a phone call from us. 

Sadly, she informed me that Brian has now entered full time care due to his Alzheimer’s disease but Marjorie said he is “just across the road from me and I am able to visit him every day”. 

Marjorie recently had a stroke but is now recovered. 

She said she has good family support and this gives her great comfort. She always passes on to Brian our good wishes.

(Thank you, Marjorie, it was good to talk to you. –Brian is an original 2/5th Fd.Amb.and is good mates with Neil Barrie, Tom Pritchard and “Bluey” Davis.)
----------------------------
Rob STEWART sends his good wishes his friends in the Association and enjoys reading our newsletters.

Rob sent a post card from France where he is fulfilling a desire to see the Western Front. He said it is a very humbling experience. 

The rolling agricultural fields have recovered from the carnage and horror of WW 1 and to see the continuous rows of headstones is a daunting sight. Rob said the memorials and graves are meticulously kept.
I just received a further post card from Scotland! Rob said he, unfortunately, arrived in Britain on the 21st of June but too late to witness the parade at Whitehall to commemorate the centenary of the British Territorial Reserve.

He was most impressed with the relatively new museum for the Household Cavalry. Some other impressive sights were the Imperial War Museum in London and Manchester, also the Florence Nightingale Museum in London.

Rob spent a little time in Glasgow and was presently in Edinburgh where he will be heading north on a tour. He will be home in time to read this newsletter!

 (Thank you, Rob, for your kind words re my knee and your thoughtful post cards. We look forward to your safe return home.)
-------------------------
Don JARMAN enjoys reading our newsletters and was particularly interested in the article by Don Melville regarding his dad in WW 1 and his plans to travel to France. 

I gave Don his (Don Melville) contact details so he could pass on some relevant information regarding 5 Fd.Amb. in WW 1. (Thank you, Don, for your email. I hope the info you gave to Don was helpful, and thank you for your concern re my knee.)

---------------------------
Darren WATERSON sends his good wishes to his friends in the Association. 

He has been sending some of his dad’s army photos (from 1948) to our member, David Cooper, who is assisting in compiling a book on the men and women who joined the CMF in 1948. (Thank you, Darren, for your email and give your dad our sincere congratulations on being an “original 1948 man”)
--------------------------
Bob Reid sends his good wishes to his friends in the Association.

Bob kindly sent me an article that was written by Prof. Elizabeth Elliott whose daughter, Jane, went to university with Bob. 

It is the story of the daughter’s grandfather, Lt.Col. Clive Wentworth Thompson BSC MB CHM MC DSO. 

The daughter, Jane Thompson, is Prof. Elizabeth Elliott’s mother and her husband, Dr.Peter Elliott, was also a school mate of Bob. 
I have put her story in our “Attachments” for your enjoyment. (Thank you, Bob, for your letter and story on Clive. I hope when you receive this newsletter your work commitments have eased somewhat.)
------------------------
Bruce WHITTET sent an email to say he has finally retired – and enjoying it very much. 

He is assisting with the running of the St. Vincent de Paul shop in Manly and helping old friends at the Fund Raising Institute (to get the library “up and running” for their members). 

He said he had just finished reading our last newsletter and was glad to “catch up” with a few old friends. (His new email address is:- bwhittet@iinet.net.au)

Bruce said he had a good day on RF Day and afterwards at the Re-Union hotel (Berkeley),and when he arrived home he was greeted by his daughter, Melissa and her family (Luke, the husband and children, Meg and Jamie). 

Bruce said Melissa is “expecting” their 3rd child (a boy) in a couple of weeks, so he was very pleased that he caught up with them before they headed back home. 

(Thank you, Bruce, it was good to have your company. It sounds like Melissa is keeping well and the big event will be upon you all before you know it!)
--------------------------
Barry COLLINS asked to pass on his good wishes to his friends in the Association. 

He wrote to say he was staying at his sister’s (Noelene) place on the Central Coast until the Pope’s visit is over (Barry lives at Randwick and usually goes into the city frequently) 

He flies out to Singapore for a week (in late July) and later, in mid August he will be over in Italy. (Thank you, Barry, for your letter. It would be interesting to read about your travels. Have a safe journey)
-----------------------

Estelle LINDSAY wrote to say she enjoys reading our newsletters. Estelle loves watching her sports on TV and just recently upgraded to a larger TV and she loves it. She can’t wait to see us next year on ANZAC Day.

She said she lost a lot of sleep when the Indian Cricket was being played but she couldn’t help herself. Estelle can’t wait for the Olympic Games to start.

Estelle just celebrated her birthday with a large family gathering at her home.

Estelle used to spend a lot of time in her garden but the years are taking their toll so that now she can only visit her garden occasionally. She says she is very lucky to have her son, Bryan, living at home because he is a very good gardener and grows some lovely flowers—orchards, lillies and hyacinths—he now brings my garden to me! 

(Thank you, Estelle, for your letters and cards and your concern for my knee. The photos of your orchards are lovely. Now, about you staying up late at night to watch your sport—I say at 91—good upon you and may you have many happy more years ahead. We hope your birthday was not too straining for you. )
Anthony JORDAN wrote to say he enjoys our newsletters and asked to pass on his good wishes to his friends in the Association.

Anthony has just retired after 41 years working for the Dept. of  Defence. He said his health is good and now that he and his wife Enid are new grandparents, they are most happy. Their little granddaughter, Mackenzie Elizabeth Baird, was born last December.

Anthony has just received his ADM for his service in the CMF with 1 General Hospital (at Marrickville).

(Thank you, Anthony, for your letter. We hope your retirement is most fulfilling and you and Enid are having many happy moments with Mackenzie.)

---------------------------
John DAVIES wrote to say he enjoys reading all the news and to pass on his good wishes to his friends in the Association.

John was at his doctor’s rooms recently and came across a “free” publication called “HATS” (Helping All That Served) and he posted it to me. There are some very interesting articles, including the story of the finding of the HMAS Sydney with all the names of those who went down with the ship. If any member would like me to post this to them I would be most happy.

John enclosed 2 jokes:- A little bloke was sitting in a bar having a beer when a man comes up to  him and belts him to the ground. ..”That’s Kung Foo from Japan” said the thug and he left and sat at the end of the bar. The little bloke picks himself up and orders another beer. The thug returns and smashes the little fellow again. …”That’s Karate from Korea” he says, as he walks back to the other end of the bar. The little guy picks himself up and staggers out of the bar but returns about an hour later. He walks up behind the thug and whacks him over the head with a shovel and sends him to the ground unconscious. He says to the barmaid, who had witnessed all the other attacks …”Tell him when he wakes up that that was a shovel from Bunnings”!

--------------------------
Two aborigines were walking down this dusty road when one finds a mirror. When he looks at it he says to his mate …”This bloke is familiar but I can’t put a name to him”! …”Give me a look”. says the other one as he looks into the mirror, …”You silly bastard”! he says …”IT’S ME”.  

(Thank you, John, for your letter, I am thinking of you and Moira as you both go through this trying period. Thank you for your letter and “HATS”)   
NEW MEMBERS
George DONNELLY was a member of 5th Fd. Amb. from August 1968 to May 1972 and was a medic. 

He enjoyed his time there and was most surprised to hear we had an Association. We sincerely welcome George to our ranks once again and look forward to meeting him in the near future. 

Even though George resides up in Cairns we hope he enjoys our newsletters and perhaps recognising some old friends’ names from our Membership List.

--------------------------
Bill THOMPSON is sincerely welcomed to our Association. Bill served on two tours to Vietnam in 1972 and came to 5 Field Ambulance in January 1973 until 1975. 

Bill served  as the RSM and said he enjoyed his time with the unit.

We look forward to meeting Bill in the near future and we wish him his Happy Birthday for June.

2008 “FUND-RAISER” RAFFLE

We would like to thank those members who have responded to our “call” and bought some tickets. It’s not too late to buy some at $1 each—drawn at our Re-Union luncheon in November. The prize (or at least one of them) is $100 cash or $50 cash and a bottle of your favourite to the value of a further $50.

ITEMS of INTEREST
(1) Our “ROLL of HONOUR” 

I have put a complete “Roll of Honour” onto our web site (sincere thanks to Major John Straskye). It is under the “Lest We Forget” link. 

I was going through our old Address Book and thought all those people who have ever had a connection with 5 Field Ambulance should be remembered. 

They are people who have been members and have now “passed away” or have just “dropped off our radar” or were connected to us in some way when our late secretary, Kevin Findlay, “kept the books”. 

This memento will benefit all our members who have a computer BUT if any member would like a copy of our “Roll of Honour” please contact me and I will post you a copy, with much pleasure.

(2) The Spanish Flu: 

I read two interesting articles regarding this pandemic so I edited a 2 page summary and it is included in our “Attachments” for your thoughts.

(3) The CONSTITUTION of the RAAMC Association (Inc.)
As I wrote in our last newsletter (Items of Interest—No 7), I have placed these pages in our “Attachments” for your benefit.

(4) Some WW 1 Diary Entries of Driver James Melville:

As I stated in our last newsletter, I have put this item in our “Attachments” for your enjoyment.
(5) VICTORIA BARRACKS “Get-Together”

John Straskye organised for a number of people to meet for a bar-b-q lunch at Vic. Barracks on 25th July. 

The purpose was introduce and make welcome, the President of 11 Field Ambulance, Capt. John Smith and his fellow officer, Capt. David Thompson. (As an aside, David has accepted a “lateral transfer” from the UK and will be the QM of the Int. Bn. when he takes over from John.) 

The gathering also heard that an attempt will be made by the Medical Corps Association (Inc.) to contact the RSL ANZAC Day March Committee.

This will be for all the Medical Corps units to march behind the Medical Corps Banner on ANZAC Day. Afterwards, hopefully, ALL Medical Corps personnel might meet at Victoria Barracks for a lunch. Our Association thinks this has a lot of merit and would be a great chance to get to know our kindred Associations on a more friendly level. 
We also took this opportunity for Derek (our President) to present a pewter mug to Suresh Badami. This is a “token” from our Association to any of our members who have been honoured with an Australian Award.
Our members who attended were--Suresh Badami, Steve Baldick, Derek Cannon (our President), Alan Curry, John de Witt, Max Heydon, Ted Kramer, John Overton, Brian Tams and John Weaver. 
Other people were-- Colonel Charles New (Consultant Orthopaedic Surgeon, ADF), Bob Pink (Hon Sect, 1/19 Bn. Assn.) and Frank Porter. 

“ATTACHMENTS”

(1) The Spanish Flu pandemic-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------2 Pages

(2) Constitution of the RAAMC Association (Inc.)(Courtesy-J.Straskye)----------------------------------5 Pages 

(3) The story of Lt.Col. Clive Thompson (With kind thanks to Bob Reid)---------------------------------2 Pages 

(4) Diary Entries of James Melville—WW 1--- 5 Fd Amb.(with kind thanks of son, Don Melville)—2 Pages

(5)“ACTIVITY SHEET”-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------1Page

KIND ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

(Of monies received since last newsletter of 2’08. Please contact me if your name was omitted.)
Steve BALDICK (Cash $40) for RF Day Lunch $30 and Raffle Tickets $10, Warren BARNES (Cheque $105) for Re-Union Lunch $35, Raffle Tickets $20 and Donation $50, Fred BELL (Cash $30) for RF Day Lunch, Derek CANNON (Cash $30) for RF Day Lunch, Alan CURRY (Cash $30) for RF Day Lunch, John de WITT (Cash $30) for RF Day Lunch,  George DONNELLY (Cheque $25) for New Member Subs $15, Lapel Badge $7 and Donation $3, Ray HARRINGTON (Cheque $15) for Subs, George HARRIS (Cash $100) for LIFE MEMBERSHIP, Ray HYSLOP (Cash $30) For RF Day Lunch, Anthony JORDAN (Cheque $50) for Subs to 2010, Estelle LINDSAY (Cheque $50) for Raffle Tickets, Edwin LOWERY (Cash $25) for RF Day Lunch, Jim ROCHE (Cheque $40) for Re-Union Lunch $35 and Donation $5, Harley RODD (Cash $30) for RF Day Lunch, George SIP (Cheque $40) for RF Day Lunch $25 and Subs $15, Brian TAMS (Cash $30) for RF Day Lunch, Bruce WHITTET (Cash $30) for RF Day Lunch,
Thank you very much, Members, for your yearly dues, donations and LIFE MEMBERSHIPS. They are so very much appreciated. To our members who pay by EFT, thank you for identifying yourself.

Your contributions, letters and emails are enjoyed by us all and are an encouragement. 

(Members on the Internet—don’t forget our own site (see in our “Header”) and also “surf” the RAAMC web site:- www.raamc.com). (Please write a comment in our “Guest Book”.)

Yours Faithfully,
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Alan Curry Hon.Sect.34 Whitbread Dve., Lemon Tree Passage NSW 2329 (Ph/fax: 02.4982.4646, Mob: 0427.82.4646, email: curry36@bigpond.net.au)
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